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Coldengham Preservation and Historical Society
TO:  Town of Montgomery Planning Board Members

FROM: Coldengham Preservation and Historical Society

DATE:  August 11, 2014
RE:  Introductory Local Law 1 of the year 2014: Gaming Facility Overlay Zoning District

        Request for a CEMETERY BUFFER ZONE for Colden Family Cemetery

The members of the Coldengham Preservation and Historical Society respectfully request that a CEMETERY BUFFER ZONE is included in the proposed Gaming Overlay District, and we request that the Planning Board make such recommendation to the Town Board.
The Colden Family Cemetery (31-1-53) is a parcel owned by the Town of Montgomery. This plot will be surrounded by casino owned property with the sale of the 59 acre Pimm property (31-1-95) which will be included in the Gaming Overlay District. 

The Colden Family Cemetery, which is listed on the New York State and National Registers of Historic Places, should be given the highest level of protection that the Town of Montgomery can offer. Therefore, CP&HS is requesting that the Town of Montgomery Board give serious consideration AT THIS TIME to including a CEMETERY BUFFER ZONE in the aforementioned introductory legislation. 

Several communities in Orange County have laws regulating development surrounding cemeteries.  They are: Town of Chester (100 Foot Buffer Zone); Town of Goshen (200 Foot Buffer Zone); and, Village of Woodbury (200 Foot Buffer Zone). 
Taking into consideration the fact that the Town of Montgomery lacks such protective ordnance, CP & HS feels that it is important to include it in the provisions of the overlay zoning.  As you are aware, zoning codes should reflect the vision of the community. An overlay zone, in this case, while allowing certain uses that are not part of the current zoning, should also protect that which is already on the site, both built and natural features. 
Even though the applicant in the current proposal has agreed to a buffer zone around the Colden Family Cemetery, it would be to the public benefit to codify a minimum 100 foot buffer zone so as to clearly define the present and future development of the site.  In the absence of an updated comprehensive plan, we feel that such measures are necessary to protect this significant property and the Town Board, as owner of the cemetery, should do so at this time under section 70-100-80.4 (Specific design standards of the special exception use permit) of the aforementioned introductory local law.
The early development of the area that is now the Town of Montgomery can be traced to the land patents issued to Cadwallader Colden in 1719.  When Colden settled this area he brought his family here to live on the property on what is now Maple Avenue. He opened up the territory with the relocation of Palatine settlers from Newburgh who became the early farmers of Montgomery.  He surveyed and constructed the road that connected these early farms to the Hudson River. Although Cadwallader Colden, Sr. is not buried in Orange County, over 60 of his descendants and family members are interred in the Colden Family Cemetery.  We, and our descendants, can forever respect the memory of this family and their important contribution to the Town of Montgomery by protecting the COLDEN FAMILY CEMETERY.

